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Praise God for the Acacia Reformed OPC Particularization Service! 

On Saturday, May 24th, 2025, the Presbytery of the Mid Atlantic met to receive Acacia Reformed, 

Manassas, Virginia, as a particular congregation 

of the presbytery and the Orthodox 

Presbyterian Church! Praise God for Pastor 

John Paul Holloway being installed as the first 

pastor of the congregation (he has served as 

church planter/organizing pastor for the last 

three years!). Praise God for Stephen Mouring 

(Elder) and Jared Grigg (Deacon) being installed 

as officers. Praise the LORD for His goodness in 

raising up and gifting Sam Lee, Mark Stevens, 

and Daniel Sabbaugh as elders who were 

ordained and installed. Praise God for raising up 

and gifting Andrew Anderson as a 

deacon, who was installed, having been 

ordained in the past. On this special day 

we heard a sermon and a charge to the 

congregation from Pastor Phil Proctor, a 

charge to the pastor from Pastor Charles 

Biggs (RHM), a charge to the officers 

from Pastor John Paul Holloway, and the 

event was moderated by Pastor Tom 

Martin. Please pray for this congregation as it continues to make Christ known in Manassas, Virginia, 

and continues to grow in the grace and knowledge of the Lord Jesus Christ!  

 

 



Praise God for a Marvelous Outreach at Trinity, Reformed OPC! 

On Saturday, May 17th, 2025, we enjoyed a 

marvelous outreach at Trinity, Reformed OPC in 

Lanham, Maryland. We began the morning with 

an evangelism seminar taught by Regional 

Home Missionary Charles Biggs, followed by a 

fellowship meal together, and then we served 

the community by generously giving over 30 

boxes of food and groceries to needy families. 

Each family who came, we prayed and shared 

the gospel with, and we welcomed them to our 

worship each Lord’s Day. The saints at Trinity 

Reformed have been doing this outreach and 

food pantry for some time, and it was amazing 

to see the joy, unity, and faithfulness of them all working together in Christ to feed the bodies and souls 

of men! Hallelujah, to the Lamb. Please pray that the 

LORD would bless unbelievers with salvation 

through His grace 

and power, that 

He would answer 

our prayers to 

grow Trinity in 

grace and in 

numbers as we 

continue to faithfully serve Jesus and reach out to the community.  

Praise God for the Wedding of Byron and Grace Payne! 

On Friday, May 23rd, 2025, Byron and Grace (nee Mazzola) Payne were married 

a beautiful and God-glorifying service at Lydia Mountain 

Lodge in Stanardville, Virginia. The Rev. Charles Biggs was 

privileged to officiate at this wedding of this godly couple. 

This wedding event was one of the fruits of our Culpeper 

Bible Study. Though Byron and Grace had known each other 

for some time, it was during the last year and a half, that they 

regularly attended our bible study, and were engaged and 

received pre-marital counseling from Pastor Biggs. We are 

thankful that the LORD has brought this wonderful young 

couple together! Please pray that the LORD would bless this couple as they grow together in the grace 

of the Lord Jesus and as they serve the church. Pray that our God would grant them much fruit as they 

serve Him! 

RHM Prayers: Pray for open doors for church planting and sharing the gospel. Pray for Christ to be 

glorified and for much fruit in my labors. Praise the LORD for the wonderful opportunities he has given 

me for shepherding, serving, preaching, and teaching! Pray for our upcoming vacation time as a family. 


